
J. Matthew Catron
872 N 47th St

Philadelphia, PA 19139
04/03/2023

To Darlene Booker-Jones, Chair of the AFSCME Local 696 Election Committee,

My name is J. Matthew Catron. Co-signing this protest with me is Executive Board candidate Evelyn 
Flint. I am writing you today to protest the clumsy, negligent misconduct on the part of the AFSCME 
Local 696 Election Committee chaired by yourself.

On the ballot for the 2023 AFSCME Local 696 election, three Trustee candidates were listed. The AF-
SCME Local 696 Constitution provides for three Trustees.

Page 145 of the AFSCME International Constitution 2022, Appendix D Section 2-F clearly states:

F. In any case where there is only one nominee for office, such nominee shall be declared 
elected.

As such, all three Trustee candidates are, as of February 22nd, 2023, considered elected to a three-year 
term.

Additionally, page 12 of the AFSCME Election Manual states:

Do not list on the ballot any office for which there is only one candidate. That candidate has al-
ready been declared elected and placing that office on the ballot can only lead to confusion. 

No Trustee candidates should have been listed on the 2023 AFSCME Local 696 ballot. Candidates for 
office received multiple inquiries as to the nature of the Trustee election, and it became immediately 
obvious that their listing did indeed lead to confusion of the membership.

Attached is a printout of a scan of the relevant ballot for your review.

Thank you for your haste in resolving this matter. A copy of this letter has also been sent to the
AFSCME Judicial Panel.

In solidarity,

__________________________
J. Matthew Catron

__________________________
Evelyn Flint




